STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Park Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 11th March 2019.

PRESENT:
Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Shelley Stubbs, Irfan Razvi, Judy Lea, John Hollins, Ian Meadows, Stephen Cotton, Richard Webb, Alexa Long, Sophia McCubbin, Michaela Kelcher, Clive Marchant and Steve Donald
1. APOLOGIES
Delia Cliffe, Jim Heath, Sarah Edge, Amy Belfield, Sue Cutts, Satinder Mahal and Terry Chikurunhe
2. MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Steve Donald that the minutes be taken as read and accurate, and seconded by John Hollins and agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising. 
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 
Terry Chikurunhe was not present and no report given.

5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe was not present but provided a report:

Optometry working group meeting held on 6th February and Primary Care Meeting 27th Feb points were discussed:

Second pair requests/non tol adult repairs:

Some contractors are following old protocol, forms are now on PCSE portal and should be send to Julie Rawlinson before ordering
Optoms moving area should inform Area Team via PCSE, forms on National Performers List website. They can carry on working but NHS England needs to know which area they are predominantly working in.

No progress on connectivity nationally or locally, decision locally looking at procurement after April 2019. The National plan is via nhs.net and N3, locally via an e referral system.

Area Team are considering ways to help make referrals and working between Primary and Secondary care easier building on Referral Refinement event in January.

A few practice visits outstanding from practice owner changes for this year. The next 3 year phase of Qi0 should start by 2020, the wording on some of the questions may be revised.

By 1st April new directors for the new larger Area Team should be appointed, NHS England and NHS Information merger. North Midlands Area Team has merged into Central Midlands.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Mark McCracken advised that at the AGM on 11th June 2019, a third of the committee is up for election. 

CET has been arranged for the AGM – Daniel Williams, Introduction to Visual Impairment which is for both Optometrists and Dispensing Opticians
Claire Roberts who is an Optometric Adviser and LEHN Chair has proposed a £30,000 grant for Workforce Development to Staffordshire LOC from NHS England. Mark proposed two areas where this money should go to:
· Vitreo-retinal clinics 
· The completion of the Professional Certificate in Glaucoma (Prof Cert Glauc) 
Mark will be meeting with Claire and Paul Cottrell (Shropshire LOC Chair) shortly to discuss the next steps
.
7. SUBGROUP SESSIONS

An update was provided by each sub-group lead. 

Judy Lea, Training Subgroup lead, advised the Referral Refinement event took place on 24th January was well supported by both optoms and hospital consultants. Amy Clark, Commissioning Manager South Staffs is keen to replicate the event in the East and in the South.
Jim Heath, LOC Website Subgroup lead had advised by email, that he is waiting for consensus from the committee to look at LOC website as a practitioner-based resource. Decisions will need to made whether to transfer to LOCNET platform. 
John Hollins, Pathways Subgroup Lead, advised that as the new schemes had launched in the North we would need new guidance updating. 
Shelley Stubbs, Social Media Subgroup Lead, advised that there was no further update.
8. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 

Mark McCracken advised that the recommissioning of the Extended Eye Care Services will take place in September 2019, this will be across 5 CCGs (excluding East Staffordshire). It will be a consultant-led integrated service model of local optometrists, with a Tier 3 triage and treatment service, and a Tier 2 Optometrist Service managed and co-ordinated by the Tier 3 service.  A bidder’s engagement event will be taking place on Thursday 21 March in Stafford, and Staffordshire LOC will provide representation there.
Macular Referrals to New Cross – fast track wet AMD pathway to New Cross should only be used for suspected CNV and not for other macular conditions. Other conditions should be referred via GOS18.
Mark has been invited to a Lichfield and Tamworth Care Navigation event on 2nd April.
9. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that the recommissioned services launched on 4th March 2019. There were 2 launch events on 4th & 6th March to support this. Next steps are to get out and see Primary Care Centres, Pharmacies and RSUH to advise of the services.
Irfan, Mark and Alison recently met with Community Health Eye Care (CHEC),We advised them that if they want to engage with local community optical practices about service delivery they need to inform the LOC office in the first instance. We are in communications with them regarding a process for optoms completing post op cataract referrals from them.
NS CCG advised that CHEC has been in discussions with CCG about 4000 overdue patients which the trust has not been able to see, they have been offered to CHEC who want to send them out to the community for diagnostic tests. A meeting has been arranged to discuss.
10. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant advised that there was a CET day in Derby on 11th March with approximately 140 attendees.
Clive advised that he had a talk on dementia which was very useful, and maybe something the LOC could consider. 

A student final year revision day has been arranged at Alton Towers. 

On 26th March there is another CLO OSCEs event.
11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Officers – 8th April 2019
LOC – 13th May 2019
M McCracken
Chairman
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